



## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Ben Grumbles

CC:

Jim Hanlon

FROM:

Nancy Stoner, NRDC; Alexandra Dunn, NACWA

DATE:

October 5, 2006

RE:

Peak Wet Weather Flow Blending/Questions and Answers and Fact Sheets

We want to thank the Agency for its continued support of the peak wet weather flow blending policy based on the joint recommendations of NACWA and NRDC. We met with the Office of Management and Budget two weeks ago and hope that we answered their questions to their satisfaction. We remain hopeful that a final policy consistent with the input we provided to the Agency will be released very soon.

In anticipation of a final policy, we would like to ask the Agency to work to develop and distribute to the public and regulated entities Fact Sheets on technologies and techniques that are or can be used by wastewater treatment plants to reduce or eliminate peak wet weather flow diversions, or to provide supplemental treatment to such diversions. This material will be important to assist permit writers, regulated entities, and the public apply the new policy. It will be important for these Fact Sheets to be developed and released as soon as possible after the policy is finalized. A good model for the Agency to follow are the Fact Sheets included in EPA's Report to Congress: Implementation and Control of CSOs and SSOs (Appendix L, Dec. 2004). These Sheets already describe a number of the frequently used techniques which could be adapted to address the specific issues associated with the use of blending. Specific Fact Sheets on each of the technologies referenced in subsections 1. (d), (e), (f), (g), and (h) would be helpful to permitting authorities, the public, utility managers, and other stakeholders impacted by the policy.

As the policy is implemented, we anticipate that a number of questions will be asked and accordingly, urge the Agency to develop a series of Frequently Asked Questions & Answers to supplement a final policy. We would appreciate the opportunity to provide joint input to the Agency regarding possible questions and answers. We also suggest that the Agency offer training to affected entities about how to implement the policy. This could include in-person training, video conference calls, and written materials.

We appreciate your willingness to work with us, and will support your efforts to ensure that all stakeholders who will be implementing this policy have the information necessary to make it successful.





## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Ben Grumbles

CC:

Jim Hanlon

FROM:

Nancy Stoner, NRDC; Alexandra Dunn, NACWA

DATE:

October 5, 2006

RE:

Peak Wet Weather Flow Blending/Questions and Answers and Fact Sheets

We want to thank the Agency for its continued support of the peak wet weather flow blending policy based on the joint recommendations of NACWA and NRDC. We met with the Office of Management and Budget two weeks ago and hope that we answered their questions to their satisfaction. We remain hopeful that a final policy consistent with the input we provided to the Agency will be released very soon.

In anticipation of a final policy, we would like to ask the Agency to work to develop and distribute to the public and regulated entities Fact Sheets on technologies and techniques that are or can be used by wastewater treatment plants to reduce or eliminate peak wet weather flow diversions, or to provide supplemental treatment to such diversions. This material will be important to assist permit writers, regulated entities, and the public apply the new policy. It will be important for these Fact Sheets to be developed and released as soon as possible after the policy is finalized. A good model for the Agency to follow are the Fact Sheets included in EPA's *Report to Congress: Implementation and Control of CSOs and SSOs* (Appendix L, Dec. 2004). These Sheets already describe a number of the frequently used techniques which could be adapted to address the specific issues associated with the use of blending. Specific Fact Sheets on each of the technologies referenced in subsections 1. (d), (e), (f), (g), and (h) would be helpful to permitting authorities, the public, utility managers, and other stakeholders impacted by the policy.

As the policy is implemented, we anticipate that a number of questions will be asked and accordingly, urge the Agency to develop a series of Frequently Asked Questions & Answers to supplement a final policy. We would appreciate the opportunity to provide joint input to the Agency regarding possible questions and answers. We also suggest that the Agency offer training to affected entities about how to implement the policy. This could include in-person training, video conference calls, and written materials.

We appreciate your willingness to work with us, and will support your efforts to ensure that all stakeholders who will be implementing this policy have the information necessary to make it successful.





## **MEMORANDUM**

TO:

Ben Grumbles

CC:

Jim Hanlon

FROM:

Nancy Stoner, NRDC; Alexandra Dunn, NACWA

DATE:

October 5, 2006

RE:

Peak Wet Weather Flow Blending/Questions and Answers and Fact Sheets

We want to thank the Agency for its continued support of the peak wet weather flow blending policy based on the joint recommendations of NACWA and NRDC. We met with the Office of Management and Budget two weeks ago and hope that we answered their questions to their satisfaction. We remain hopeful that a final policy consistent with the input we provided to the Agency will be released very soon.

In anticipation of a final policy, we would like to ask the Agency to work to develop and distribute to the public and regulated entities Fact Sheets on technologies and techniques that are or can be used by wastewater treatment plants to reduce or eliminate peak wet weather flow diversions, or to provide supplemental treatment to such diversions. This material will be important to assist permit writers, regulated entities, and the public apply the new policy. It will be important for these Fact Sheets to be developed and released as soon as possible after the policy is finalized. A good model for the Agency to follow are the Fact Sheets included in EPA's Report to Congress: Implementation and Control of CSOs and SSOs (Appendix L, Dec. 2004). These Sheets already describe a number of the frequently used techniques which could be adapted to address the specific issues associated with the use of blending. Specific Fact Sheets on each of the technologies referenced in subsections 1. (d), (e), (f), (g), and (h) would be helpful to permitting authorities, the public, utility managers, and other stakeholders impacted by the policy.

As the policy is implemented, we anticipate that a number of questions will be asked and accordingly, urge the Agency to develop a series of Frequently Asked Questions & Answers to supplement a final policy. We would appreciate the opportunity to provide joint input to the Agency regarding possible questions and answers. We also suggest that the Agency offer training to affected entities about how to implement the policy. This could include in-person training, video conference calls, and written materials.

We appreciate your willingness to work with us, and will support your efforts to ensure that all stakeholders who will be implementing this policy have the information necessary to make it successful.